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The Scroll

Congregation Shaara Tfille

 84 Weibel Avenue, Saratoga Springs, NY 12866
Phone: 518-584-2370  Fax:  518-584-5226

E-mail: saratogajcc@albany.twcbc.com
www.saratogasynagogue.org

 Calendar of Events
July

  1-Friday Family Service..…..…7:00pm
10-Jewish Cultural Festival….…1:00pm
10-Jewish Cultural Festival….…4:00pm
27-Camp Ramah Overnight Stay

August

  5-Friday Family Service…….…7:00pm
  6-Tish’ah Be’av Service….……9:00pm
  7-Tish’ah Be’av Service…….…9:00am
30-Jewish Cultural Festival….…7:00pm

Regular Services

Mondays & Thursdays (Zoom)..9:00am
Saturdays………….…….………9:30am 
Sisterhood

1st Tuesday of Month………..…5:30pm
Board Meeting

2nd Tuesday of Month.….….……5:30pm
Office Hours 

Tuesday-Thursday….…9:00am-1:00pm

Note: Rabbi Marmon will be away the 
week of July 3.


As of mid-June, masks and proof of 
vaccinations are required. It is recommended 

vaccinations include booster shots. Any change 
will be posted at the door.


From the Desk of Rabbi Marmon


The summer is a quiet time on the Jewish ritual calendar. This 
is no surprise for a Levantine culture that predates air 
conditioning by several millennia. The main ritual event of 
summer is the three weeks of mourning the destruction of the Temple, 
known as בין המצרים (bein ha-m’tzarim, “Between the Straits”), which are 
observed from the 17th of Tammuz (anniversary of the Babylonian 
Nebuchadnezzar’s breaching of Jerusalem’s walls) to the 9th of Av 
(anniversary of the destruction both of the First Temple by the Babylonians in 
586 BCE and of the Second Temple by the Romans in 70 CE). This year, those 
two dates will fall on Shabbat, so the fasting and other observances will be 
postponed to the following Sunday, which correspond to the 17th of July and 
7th of August, respectively. The former is a daylight fast, while the latter is a 
full 24 hour fast. Of course, the Jewish calendar also predates the modern 
school calendar and the concept of summer vacation, so the sense of 
mourning between those two dates is often limited to certain ritual 
particulars such as not scheduling weddings in that span.


A sign of the unique character of the Jewish People, and of the influence of 
our prophets, is found in the simple fact that Jewish tradition assigns blame 
for the Destruction(s), and the associated loss of life, loss of sovereignty, 
millennia of exile, and all the other repercussions of these events directly 
onto our own sins, particularly what we call שנאת חינם (sin’at chinam, “free,” 
baseless hatred of one another). Think how unusual this is! When the 
German volk suffered calamity in and after the First World War, they blamed 
Jews, Gypsies, communists – anyone and everyone but themselves – and 
made those people pay in blood. When the Palestinians suffered what they 
term “catastrophe,” they blamed Israel, deciding that violent retribution was 
more valuable than building a healthy civil society of their own, and that this 
made not only Israelis but Jews anywhere in the world appropriate targets 
for that retribution. When White Nationalists in this country see their 
cultural influence declining, they take to the streets chanting “Jews will not 
replace us.” 


     ——Continued on Page 9—-


Serving the greater Jewish community since 1911


Scroll Distributions


Our bi-monthly newsletter distribution is now 
being emailed. It is available online on our 
website, saratogasynagogue.org.  If you still 
wish to receive a hard copy mailed to your 
home every other month, please call the 
office.  If you are not receiving your copy of the 
Scroll through email and would like to, please 
call the office and leave your email address.  
Hard copies may be picked up at the 
synagogue.


http://saratogasynagogue.org
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The Board of Congregation Shaara Tfille 

Rabbi………………Rabbi Boaz Marmon


Board of Directors 
Linda Bertrand………………….…President

Pamela Polacsek……………Vice President

Ted Orosz………………………..…Treasurer

Deborah Sabin………………..…..Secretary


Board Members 
Eileen Woodcock…………Youth Education

Allen Kasin…………….………..…Cemetery

Allen Kasin……………………Gabbi Liaison

Robert Katzman………..….…Legal Advisor

Sharon Dunn…………..….…Board Position

Larry Paltrowitz……..………Board Position

Piper Lutbak……………..….Board Position

Judith Ehrenshaft…….…..…Past President


Committee Chairs 
Religious………………..……Allan Polacsek

Membership…………..……..…Seth Rosner

Fundraising………….…………………….…

Budget………………………….….Ted Orosz

Strategic Planning…….…Pamela Polacsek

Sisterhood Liaison……….Judith Ehrenshaft

Men’s Club Liaison….………Allan Polacsek

House and Grounds…….…Skip Woodcock

Bingo Liaison………….……Michael Fischer

Pull Tab Liaison………..….Carole Polacsek

Endowment Fund…..…….Robert Katzman

Scroll………………..………Michael Fischer

Facebook Liaison…………..Deborah Sabin

Web Liaison…………………Deborah Sabin

Office Administrator…..…Carole Leakakos

Rabbi Marmon’s office hours:

To reach the Rabbi, you may either call the office 
or call the Rabbi directly at his number listed in 
the synagogue directory.


Office Hours: Office hours are 9:00am-1:00pm.


Carole’s Request: Email communications to the 
office and for Scroll submittals are requested to 
be sent to the synagogue email address at 
saratogajcc@albany.twcbc.com . The deadline for 
Scroll submittals of text is the 10th of the month 
prior to the next Scroll (i.e. August 10th for the 
September/October Scroll).


Covid Controls: If you will be attending services 
in-house, we ask that you bring your own Tallis and 
Yarmulka. Masks and proof of vaccination are 
required.


Communications

• We are trying to communicate more with our members and friends 

by email. We have been sending out weekly if not more often, email 
messages. If we do not have your email address, or if you are not 
sure if we do, please send it to: saratogajcc@albany.twcbc.com so 
we can add it to our contacts.


• We have a phone tree that sends out messages from the 
synagogue. If you are not receiving the messages, please call the 
office and provide Carole with your phone number.


When You Need Something

• If you know of a congregant who would like a home or hospital visit, 

call Carole in the office. Cynthia Flax and Roberta Gottesman have 
generously started a sunshine outreach to our friends in the 
synagogue.


• Call the office at 518-584-2370 if you have any questions about 
any of our programs.


Memorial Candles & Birthday Greetings

• The Congregation sends out a reminder letter with a memorial 

candle when you have a yahrzeit for a loved one. We  also send 
annual birthday greetings. Let the office know if you would prefer 
to not receive candles, or are not receiving reminder letters/
birthday greetings.


Remembrance/Dedications

• If you would like to honor your loved ones who have departed, we 

offer Memorial Plaques in the Sanctuary. They are a permanent 
remembrance for those who are no longer with us. The cost is $500 
per plaque. In addition, one can dedicate a Prayer book to honor a 
special occasion ($36) or a gold leaf in the vestibule’s Tree of Life 
($200). For more information, please call Carole in the office.


• As our Mi Sheberach list grows, we are not sure if some of our 
congregants and friends still need to be on the list.  Please call 
Carole so that we can update our list and keep it current.


Cemetery

• The Cemetery Rules and Fees document of Congregation Shaara 

Tfille spells out eligibility, rights, and fees. It also sets guidelines 
for use of the building and sanctuary during funerals. Call the 
office at 518-584-2370 if you wish to receive an electronic copy of 
the document.


• Our Cemetery is open year round. We ask that you be careful when 
visiting. The walkway can be slippery.
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Contributions and Mazel To


Memorial Candles

Seth Rosner in memory of Oscar S. Rosner

Judith Ehrenshaft in memory of Charlotta Chudy

Roberta and Leonard Mintzer in memory of Ida Schecter

Dianna and Eugene Nachamkin in memory of Irving Rosenblum

Eugene Salerni in memory of Ellen Salerni

Marcia Snyder in memory of Mary Tabachnick

Sondra Silverhart in memory of Sol Goldman

Dorothy Deutsch in memory of Richard Deutsch

Patricia Carson and Brian Lee in memory of Michael Carson

Terry and Harold Weinstein in memory of Martin Weinstein

Rhoda and Avram Freedberg in memory of Ziporah Padell Freedberg

Carole and Allan Polacsek in memory of Estelle Lefkowitz

Carole and Allan Polacsek in memory of Sol Polacsek

Carole and Allan Polacsek in memory of Robert Polacsek

Carole and Allan Polacsek in memory of Jack Polacsek

Fran and Howard Zuckerman in memory of Dorothy Schapiro

Fran and Howard Zuckerman in memory of Eugene Zuckerman

Sharon Liese and Barry Potoker in memory of Herbert Potoker

Patricia Bruder in memory of Irene Sedutto

Dianna and Eugene Nachamkin in memory of Robert Merrill Schwartz

Dianna and Eugene Nachamkin in memory of Rebecca Leah Nachamkin

Cemetery Upkeep Fund

Dietra Gamar Hirsch

General Contributions

David Kieserman in memory of Judith Craven

Jay Portnoy a Passover redemption from an 83-year-old 1st born son

Bradley Hammer


General Contributions(continued) 

Helen and Sid Gordon in memory of Stella and Milt Mintzer, Irma and Joe 

Mintzer, Charley Mintzer, Vivian and Sam Siegel and Howard Hirsch – gone 
but not forgotten


Congregation Shaara Tfille Sisterhood

Sharon Dunn and Harvey Zirofsky

 Tara Slone-Goldstein


Judith Thomas and Rabbi Josef Solomon in honor of Seth Bloom upon his 
timely demise


Mitzvah Club 2021-2022

Anonymous

Linda Bertrand

Carol and Steven Chudy

Sharon Dunn and Harvey Zirofsky

Judith Ehrenshaft and Seth Rosner

Rita and Michael Fischer

Lorraine and Steven Hammer

Judith and Martin Kaplan

Bunny and Allen Kasin

Marsha and Robert Katzman

Diane White and Ted Orosz

Loretta and Arthur Ostrov

Larry Paltrowitz/PAL’s ALLIANCE, LTD. 

Richard Reisman

Ronni and Lester Rosenberg


Mitzvah Club 2022-2023

Judith and Martin Kaplan

Sharon Dunn and Harvey Zirofsky


	 	 	 	       Upcoming information:

 

We will be advertising our High Holiday schedule and the times that you can pick a High Holiday prayer book, if you will 
be Zooming from home, in the September – October Scroll

 

Congregation Shaara Tfille will be having a break-fast this year.  It will be on Wednesday, October 5, 2022, after the end of 
Yom Kippur.  There is no charge for this light meal, but we ask that you rsvp to the synagogue office by September 29th, so 
that we can prepare accordingly.  The break-fast will be catered by Cindy Shaw of What’s Cooking.  We would like to 
thank our Sisterhood for graciously underwriting this meal.


Congregation Shaara Tfille would like to send a very special 
thank you to Commander David Kieserman for all that he 
has done for our Jewish War Veterans Post 36, of the 
United States.  David will be moving out of State and we 
want to wish him the very best in his new home.


As we begin to open the building up, we would 
like to know what kind of classes you would like 
to see for adult education, and would you like 
mornings, afternoons or evenings.  Please 
contact Rabbi Marmon or the office with your 
suggestions.
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Yahrtzeit List for July/August
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Special Wishes


  July Birthdays & Anniversaries 

	 01 Judy Singer

	 02 Dorothy Sanders

	 04 Marc & Francine Robin

	 06 Edward Greenberg

	 06 William Leakakos

	 08 John & Jocelyn Keene

	 09 Dorothy Deutsch

	 10 Jerry Grodin

	 11 Harrell Doyle

	 13 Lester Rosenberg

	 16 Lorraine Hammer

	 24 Roberta Gottesman

	 25 Ali Doyle

	 26 Francine Robin

	 27 Philip & Susan Weissman

	 29 Susan Frost


August Birthdays & Anniversaries

	 01 Samuel Barr

	 02 Lary & Barbara Opitz

	 05 Ronni Rosenberg

	 08 Judith Ehrenshaft

	 14 Sid Gordon

	 19 Mort Greenberg

	 20 Miriam Messinger

	 26 Steven & Lorraine Hammer

	 27 Marc & Renee Barr

	 27 Michael Fischer

	 27 Jessica McCullen

	 29 Gene Salerni

	 31 Mitchell Frost


	

Desk of Sid

The work continues at our cemetery and little by little the area continues to look better. The 
cemetery committee is working to see that all areas needing attention get it. It’s not an easy 
job. This is an ongoing effort. When you look at the grounds you see improvements. It’s our 
job to see that this cemetery continues to look good and it will. Thank you all for your help.


Shalom, Sid Gordon

  Give a Gift From Your Heart - Caregivers Needed 

 Just 2- 4 hours a week of your time and talents will assist us 

in providing 24-hour care and comfort to the terminally ill  

at Mary’s Haven, a program of Catholic Charities. 

Initial and ongoing training is provided. 

Our volunteers love what they do.  Come and see why. 


For more information, please contact: 

Robin or Nancy at Mary’s Haven (518) 584-9397. 
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Jewish Cultural Festival


25 Questions for a Jewish Mother

Sunday, July 10 at 1 p.m. 
and 4 p.m.


Part memoir and part stand-up routine, this 
hilarious and affecting play breaks down what 
makes Jewish mothers so lamentable, laughable, 
and lovable. Comedienne Judy Gold, and playwright 
Kate Moira Ryan seamlessly weave actual interviews 
with Jewish mothers across the United States 
together with memories from Gold’s childhood and 
her own experiences as a Jewish mother, in order to 
create a performance piece that explores it all - 
from rugelach to rabbis, matzoh to marriage, Ann 
Landers to Anne Frank and guilt to G-d.


1 PM &PM
Congregation Shaara Tfille

84 Weibel Avenue, Saratoga Springs

RSVP likebertrand518@gmail.com

$10 per person 

Refreshments to follow
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Jewish Cultural Festival

David Friedmann – Lost and Found Portraits of the Prague

Jewish Community 1940-1941

Tuesday, August 30 at 7 p.m.


David Friedman(n), 1893–1980, was an accomplished painter, renowned for his 
portraits drawn from life, and a leading Berlin press artist of the 1920s. As a refugee 
in Prague, he produced portraits of the Jewish Community during the Nazi 
occupation. Numerous subjects were prominent Zionists, who became heads of 
Theresienstadt Ghetto and murdered in Auschwitz. One of the starkest traumas of 

the Holocaust—people not only lost their lives, but also traces 
of their existence. The portraits were evidence of a dynamic 
Jewish community that had been destroyed.

 

His daughter Miriam Friedman Morris will discuss finding his lost portraits and the 
surprising connections she made piecing together the story. As a Holocaust 
survivor, Friedman fought anti-Semitism and racial hatred through painting the 
horrors he witnessed in the Lodz Ghetto and Auschwitz to show them to the world. 
His works are held in museum collections including the United States Holocaust 
Memorial Museum and on view in the permanent display at The Holocaust History 
Museum - Yad Vashem in Jerusalem.


 
Congregation Shaara Tfille

84 Weibel Avenue, Saratoga Springs

RSVP likebertrand518@gmail.com

$5 per person

Refreshments to follow


Havurah Vatik

There will be no July meeting. On August 10, 
Havurah Vatik is sponsoring a SPAC concert. 

Please join us again in September when 
venues with a lunch will resume.
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From the Desk of Rabbi Marmon (Continued from page 1)

Ok, so far it seems our tradition is in good company in blaming the Jews for our problems, but even though we 
are the world’s favorite scapegoat, there are any number of examples we could choose of people finding a way 
to blame someone “other” for their problems, even when their “other” is not the Jews. It is truly rare to see a 
culture say, “even if an outside power was the instrument of our downfall, the fault lies ultimately with us.” 
Most importantly, it is only when we hold ourselves and our own failings accountable for our problems, in whole 
or in part, that we can learn, grow, change, and become better through the experience of our own suffering and 
the exposure of our own flaws. If we are always sure that, no matter what we did, someone else is always to 
blame for our problems, then all we can do is take revenge and spread suffering around; we can’t diminish our 
own suffering or anyone else’s. 


The three weeks between the straits also begin a ten week countdown to the High Holy Days, when we will 
focus on very similar issues, but on the personal scale. In most times, I would say that the summer mourning 
observance gives us a chance to get a head start on our personal work of חשבון הנפש (cheshbon ha-nefesh, 
introspection) in preparation for the Days of Awe. Lately, it seems to me it is well we take this time to focus 
distinctly on holding ourselves and our own groups accountable to grow from our mistakes, rather than blame 
and punish everyone but ourselves, on the national and international scales as well. May this message of our 
tradition of summertime mourning permeate the halls of power and influence in Washington and New York, in 
Hollywood and Silicon Valley, in Jerusalem and Ramallah and Gaza and Tehran, in Moscow and Kyiv, in Beijing 
and Taipei, in Pyongyang and Seoul, and… you get the idea.


P.S. This is not to suggest we should not fight or protect ourselves from from someone who would do us harm, 
on the collective or personal level. Rather, that alongside that, we should consider our own actions and choices, 
and how they may have helped expose us to that harmful intent. 



July-August 2022        2 Tamuz-4 Elul 5782 Page 10



July-August 2022        2 Tamuz-4 Elul 5782 Page 11




